
 

 

Connie & Helena the 

coordinators for Read-

ing & Writing club and 

Afterschool Club doing 

their job with smiles. It 

is always a joy to work 

with the children at 

Mmabana 

 

 

Mr. Tute  in action with his  com-

puter class teaching theory on the 

introduction to computers 

l

 

Choolwe Punk our Youth leader always 

smiling and  a great leader in making. 

Mr. Mwinga  Patson busy with 

office work. He  has been of 

great help to all the staffs ori-

enting them with  their duties. 

 

 

Purity & Catali-

na coordinating 

SHE club….. 

They call Them-

selves SHE  

HEROES! 

When you  

educate a GIRL  

you educate a  

NATION 

Mr. Kilaka   with the staffs instructing the students 

concerning their  volunteerism at Mmabana  as he 

welcomes everyone . 

Mr. Munga our new  Mmabana Copy 

shop  leader.  Glad to  have this ex-

perienced man with all printing and 

photocopying skills. 
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The Board Chairperson Mrs. Elizabeth Masiku facilitating the handover of Mr. Emmanuel 

Mudenda  resigning as the Executive Director for Mmabana. Others witnesses present 

were Mrs. Memorine Chiteta, Mr. Kalaluka, Mrs. Mawino, Mr. Mwiinga Patson and Mr. 

Kilaka Tobias, met on the 4th of January 2023 and concluded the resignation of Mr. Muden-

da. Mmabana wants to thank Mr. Emmanuel Mudenda for the great work he has done 

leaving behind a great legacy to be remembered for in Mmabana history. We therefore 

wish him God’s blessings in his future life endeavors. 

 



We started 2023 on a good note with the Management members due to the changes, we had a short staff orientation and 

training for one day to give each other responsibilities and discussing on the structure for 2023.  As management we believe 

in planning as they say “proper preparation prevents poor performance!” 

 

 

 

July—December intake Students writing 

their final 2022 Theory Exam and all 

together we managed to graduate 65 

students for the year 2022. They were 

all awarded with a certificate signed by 

Choma Trades Training Institute (CTTI) 

who are partner for many years now 

and as management we want to extend 

our gratitude to them for the continual 

support they have given to Mmabana. 

Staffs & Graduates had 
a wonderful dinner 

after the  

graduation ceremony 
which was a highlight 

for 2022 and many peo-
ple were in attendance. 

Mmabana want to 
thank all that participat-
ed in empowering these 

youths who are now 
going out to make a 

difference in the com-
munity because they 

now have the skill and 
knowledge about  

computer! 

 

Our first youth club in 2023, we had facilitations by Adap-

tive Leadership Zambia who are now our partners and we 

appreciate then for empowering our youths with HIV/AIDS 

awareness. This year we are looking forward to have many 

youth empowerment programs  such as youth camps, ven-

tures and youth nights. 

 

We thank God for the Friends of Mmabana who have continued 

supporting these children in schools. We currently have 50 chil-

dren who have reported for school in January and others com-

pleted their grade 12 and sadly others stopped due to circum-

stances. 

 

 

Our new 
computer 
students 
enjoying 

their class 
as they 

were busy 
doing their 

assign-
ments  

and  

research   

During Reading & Writing Club, children concentrating 

on learning literacy how to read and write. 

Children receiving school requirements 

getting ready for school! 


